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SSF Chamber Board Strengthens Governance with Fiduciary Training 

 

The South San Francisco Chamber of Commerce is committed to strong leadership and 
sound governance to better serve our business community. To reinforce this commitment, 
the Chamber engaged Kimberly Cluff, a distinguished attorney with extensive experience 
in nonprofit governance and economic development, to train our Board on their fiduciary 
duties and responsibilities. 
 

A special thank you to Chamber Board Member Suzanne Lee and Genentech for 
providing world-class meeting space for this critical training session. With a career spanning 
over two decades, Kimberly Cluff guided the Board through an in-depth review of key 
governance documents, policy updates, and best practices to ensure transparency, 
accountability, and effectiveness in Chamber operations. 
 

Following the training, Board members gathered for a networking social at The Camber, 
a fantastic addition to The Hangar in South San Francisco, where they had the opportunity 
to reflect and discuss the next steps in implementing these enhanced governance practices. 
 

By investing in strong leadership and responsible governance, the Chamber is building a 
solid foundation for long-term success, ensuring we continue to advocate for and support 
our members and the broader business community. This training marks another step in 
elevating the Chamber’s role as a trusted partner for businesses in South San Francisco 
and beyond. 

 

https://cxm6x9sab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001C9LQjdeeE-4JdXMUUKPt23BdNX8RZOrFIdcZmMb6IQwoYFYYDjGFe8d9qm8H1ScWCYJ5WE3LT8YXYHYDE7z9BcrTkGQiIrdl9DwDtkj2IYeUBove8i3huCp33c5zpS693QGkZsuXevQvU8GrVQ7bkELavQ2coUt-&c=Uegpcwqz7nbYfYmkn4s-Ounh4tjtImMBnLZ0zcymKOaOV3n2Lurx5Q==&ch=A5sa3XBMzEP4KernGbsgrw40F3A0U60U2Ss4OPHrRDQCnjPSFI8qzg==


  

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

A Message from the Desk of Mary Prem 

 

CEO of the South San Francisco Chamber of Commerce 

 
 

Dear Chamber Members, 
 

As we step into February, a month celebrating love and history, I want to take a moment to 
highlight some key updates and opportunities for our business community. 
 

First, an important reminder about business license renewals. Due to the passage of Measure 
W, the deadline for 2025 business license renewals has been extended to February 28, 2025. 
If you own rental properties, please note that new regulations now require all rental units to be 
licensed, with a $50 per-unit tax. If you have questions about how this impacts you, please refer 
to the city’s guidelines or reach out for support. 
 

February is also a time to showcase and support our local businesses. We encourage you to 
send us your specials and promotions, whether it’s Valentine’s Day offers, Black History Month 
tributes, or simply a great deal you want to share with the community. We’ll help spread the 
word through our Chamber channels! 
 

Additionally, we understand that business owners need to be informed and prepared in today’s 
regulatory landscape. The Chamber does not take a political stance on immigration policies, 
but we are committed to providing businesses with the tools and resources they need to operate 
smoothly. To support our members, we have distributed a checklist with best practices on how 
to handle an immigration enforcement visit in a way that protects both your business and your 
employees. If you haven't received it or need further guidance, please contact us. 

 

  



 

As always, we appreciate your continued partnership and engagement. Let’s make this a strong 
and successful month together! 
 

With appreciation, 

Mary Prem 
 

  

 

Business License Renewal Deadline Extended & Important Updates 
 

Due to the passage of Measure W, the deadline for 2025 business license renewals has 
been extended to February 28, 2025. Renewal notices was sent out in early January, and 
penalties will not be applied until March 1, 2025. 
 

Key Updates for 2025: 
✅ Construction Contractors – A new 0.18% tax on permit valuation will apply to all 

permits submitted starting January 1, 2025. Contractors must also file annually with the 
City to maintain an active license. 
 

✅ Residential Property Rentals – All rental property owners (not just multi-family units) 

must now have a valid business license, with a new fee of $50 per unit. 
 

✅ Late Payment Penalties – The penalty for nonpayment has changed to 10% per 

month, capping at 100% of the original tax (previously capped at 25%). 
 

For more details, visit the South San Francisco Municipal 
Code:https://www.ssf.net/Departments/Finance/Business-License-Information 

  



  

  



  

  



  

 

  

Welcome to The Hangar! South San 
Francisco’s newest culinary destination 
offers a vibrant market hall with four 
restaurant concepts, artisanal coffee from 
Peak Provisions, and quick bites. For a full 
dining experience, head upstairs to 
Camber, where handcrafted cocktails and 
a California-French menu await. 
 

The Hangar 
460 Forbes Blvd. 

South San Francisco CA 94080 
(650)452-6642 

https://www.thehangarssf.com/ 
 

 

  

Experience Riposo! Where Italian flavors 
meet fresh California ingredients in the 
heart of South San Francisco. More than 
just a restaurant, Riposo is a warm and 
inviting space to unwind and savor every 
bite. 

Riposo 
256 E. Grand Ave 

South San Francisco, CA 94080 
(650)763-1619 

https://www.riposossf.com/ 
 

 

https://www.thehangarssf.com/
https://www.riposossf.com/


  

 

AC Hotel SFO Oyster Point Waterfront (April 2017) 
Al-Tone Overhead Door, Inc. (January 2000) 
Dimerco Express (U.S.A.) Corp. (April 2009) 
E Plus Studio Inc. (September 2011) 
Foundry & Lux (October 2023) 
GNS South Tower, LP (February 2016) 
Hawi Hawaiian BBQ (September 2020) 
Hemi’s Plumbing Service (December 2023) 
Industrial and Commercial Bank of China (USA) (March 2008) 
J&T Advanced Collision Center Corp. (December 2019) 
Luminous Day Spa Inc. (December 2007) 
Morrow Service, Inc. (February 1995) 
Monterra Credit Union (February 1988) 
San Bruno Mountain Watch (January 2020) 
San Mateo Economic Development Association (February 1997) 
Sonesta Select SFO Airport Oyster Point Waterfront (June 2000) 
South San Francisco Host Lions Club (July 2008) 
WAYMO (December 2023) 
 
 

Member Highlights – February 2025 

 
Bob Jr’s Towing, Inc. (April 2000) 
At Bob Jr's Towing Inc., We are a family-owned and operated business with deep roots in South San 
Francisco. For more than three decades, we've been dedicated to providing reliable, professional towing 
and roadside assistance services to our community. Our commitment goes beyond just business - we've 
built lasting relationships with local companies and agencies to ensure we're always here when you need 
us most. Whether you're a long-time partner or a new neighbor, we treat every customer with the same 
care and dedication that has defined us for generations. We look forward to continuing to serve you with 
the same trusted service our community has relied on for years. 
 



Comerica Bank (January 2024) 
Comerica recently celebrated 175 Year Anniversary and is becoming the best bank for businesses and 
as part of that investment, the bank has built a nationwide team of specialists in our Banking centers. We 
work with small businesses to ensure you are getting the absolute best out of your relationship with 
Comerica. At Comerica we are like one stop shop, so you don’t have to go to multiple Banks. Comerica 
continues to build new solution exclusively for small business We have been empowered to help each of 
our small business customer navigate the options to find the best vale for you specifically. We will work 
hand in hand with you to ensure you get as much as possible while never spending more than what you 
have should.  
 
Luis Chem Dry (October 1996) 
Luis Alvarenga, owner of Luis’ Chem-Dry. Luis’ Chem-Dry is your trusted partner for exceptional cleaning 
services. We specialize in revitalizing carpets, including area rugs, upholstery (fabric and leather), and 
hard surfaces such as tile, natural stone, hardwood floors, LVT floors, and linoleum floors. We can also 
clean, seal and polish granite kitchen counters. I was born and raised in El Salvador and moved to the 
United States in 1983. I attended Elk Grove High School and graduated in 1985. In 1986 I moved to the 
San Francisco Bay Area and started working as a carpet technician at a Chem-Dry franchise in Belmont 
and attended San Mateo College during the evenings. In 1995 I decided to buy my own Chem-Dry 
franchise and moved to South San Francisco. As an immigrant to the United States, I am proud to say I 
have been living the American Dream.  
 
I have owned and operated my own business for 30 years with a total of 39 years of experience in the 
carpet and upholstery cleaning industry. I was able to become a homeowner in 2001, and was fortunate 
enough to afford a private education for my son. He attended All Souls Catholic School, Junipero Serra 
High School and Saint Mary’s College of California. I have been involved in helping the community of 
South San Francisco through different organizations such as the Young Men’s Institute (The YMI) and 
Knight of Columbus at All Souls Catholic Church as well as the South San Francisco Host Lions Club. 
NEXT TIME YOU ARE IN NEED OF ANY TYPE OF FLOOR CLEANING OR UPHOLSTERY JUST 
CALL 650-875-3636 or visit our website at https://chem-dry.net/luisca 
 
 
Mark A. Barradas, D.D.S. (October 2002)  
Mark A. Barradas grew up in Daly City, just north of San Francisco. He graduated from Westmoor High 
School in 1978 and went on to study at the University of San Francisco, where he graduated in 1982 with 
a Bachelor’s Degree of Science in Biology. He went onto receive his Doctor of Dental Surgery at 
Marquette University, 1986. Not long after, Dr. Barradas opened his practice in South San Francisco and 
had been practicing dentistry for over 39 years. 
 
Mark truly enjoys serving the people of San Mateo County. In fact, he married one of them. Dr. Barradas 
has been married to his wife, Hilda for 43 years. They have two sons and two daughters-in-law and two 
grandchildren. Mark and his wife are very involved in their community as well. They are active members 
of St. Robert Church in San Bruno. Dr Barradas is also involved with South San Francisco Rotary Club, 
serving as president (2009-2020).  
 
He is a member of CERT, which stand for Community Emergency Response Team and PAL, which 
stands for Police Activities League. He is also a member of the South San Francisco Chamber. He 
enjoys spending time with grandchildren family and friends, camping, playing guitar and traveling to 
Hawaii. 
 
 

  

 

Chamber Attends Town Hall on Proposed In-N-Out Burger  
 

https://cxm6x9sab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001C9LQjdeeE-4JdXMUUKPt23BdNX8RZOrFIdcZmMb6IQwoYFYYDjGFe4DMlHsmy8uBeAE24w_inGvJy51uN8jP5dFyhbSsd9VorzFBzIkyDqC3DVI8hPWdh3Ibf3UmHcNWJeNPLh3OnhnZYyteFJCjNJ6yCgNCqQ3S&c=Uegpcwqz7nbYfYmkn4s-Ounh4tjtImMBnLZ0zcymKOaOV3n2Lurx5Q==&ch=A5sa3XBMzEP4KernGbsgrw40F3A0U60U2Ss4OPHrRDQCnjPSFI8qzg==


In-N-Out Burger staff and consultants hosted a community town hall at the Library Parks and 
Recreation facility to discuss plans for a new location at 932 & 972 El Camino Real, the former 
Burger King site. The meeting brought together the Chamber of Commerce, city staff from 
Planning and Economic Development, local business owners, stakeholders, and residents for 
an engaging discussion.  
 

The proposed project includes transforming the blighted lot into a modern restaurant with 
climate-friendly landscaping, a six-foot noise barrier wall, a drive-through lane, and a 40-foot 
landscaped buffer zone to minimize impact on neighboring residents. The development is 
expected to create 45 jobs and generate significant tax revenue for the city.  
 

Attendees raised questions about traffic management, noise mitigation, and extended operating 
hours. In-N-Out representatives addressed these concerns with details about their operational 
strategies, including efficient drive-through queue management, noise-reducing infrastructure, 
and after-hours deliveries.  
 

The Chamber appreciates the opportunity to be part of this important discussion and 
encourages continued community involvement as this project progresses. 
 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

SSF Chamber Works to Bring Emerging Biotech Companies to South San 
Francisco 

 

The J.P. Morgan Healthcare Conference brought together top biotech, pharma, and med-tech 
leaders, creating a key opportunity to showcase South San Francisco as the Biotech Capital 
of the World. Thanks to an invitation from Pamela Gardner, CEO of BVS, the South San 
Francisco Chamber of Commerce engaged with emerging life science companies, actively 
encouraging them to make South City their home. 
 



At the Women of Influence in Life Sciences, we connected with groundbreaking startups and 
industry leaders looking for the right environment to grow. Pink Day was another highlight, 
reinforcing the industry’s commitment to innovation in cancer research and healthcare. 
 

Attracting these companies to South San Francisco fuels our local economy, creates jobs, and 
benefits our legacy businesses—from restaurants and retail to professional services. By 
expanding our reach beyond our zip code, the Chamber is working to bring the next wave of 
biotech innovation to our city. 

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

Exclusive Tour of Kilroy Oyster Point Phase 2 
 

The South San Francisco Chamber Board kicked off the year with a productive January 

meeting at The Anecdote Restaurant, hosted by Natalia Morales from Kilroy Realty. 
Following the meeting, attendees had the opportunity to tour the impressive Kilroy Oyster 

Point Phase 2, gaining insight into the exciting developments transforming South San 
Francisco’s biotech hub. 
 

Phase 2 of Kilroy Oyster Point will introduce state-of-the-art life science facilities, modern 

office spaces, and vibrant public amenities. This expansion includes a new restaurant and 
rooftop lounge, a scenic Bay Trail, and a community amphitheater, all designed to enhance 

the area’s accessibility and appeal.  
 

Additionally, Kilroy Oyster Point will feature a private marina, which will eventually offer Water 
Uber taxi services, providing a unique and convenient transportation option for the area. 
 

A huge thank you to Kilroy Realty for hosting us and sharing this exciting vision. We look 

forward to seeing this transformative project unfold and bring new opportunities for both 
businesses and the local community! 

 



  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

Cafecito with Mayor Eddie 
 

On January 18, 2025, the South San Francisco 
Chamber of Commerce attended the inaugural 
"Cafecito with Mayor Eddie" at Antigua Coffee 
Shop on Grand Avenue. This event featured 
discussions with Mayor Eddie Flores, City 
Manager Sharon Ranals, and local stakeholders, 
including Chamber board member and local 
business owner Dani Fandino of Flowers and 
Events by Dani. Community members had the 
opportunity to ask questions and share their 
perspectives, fostering a stronger community. 
 
 

 

 

  

 



  

 

Skyline College Presidents Council Breakfast  
 
The Chamber had the delicious privilege of participating in 
a taste-testing session for the upcoming Skyline College 
President’s Council Breakfast, scheduled for March 21st. 
Save the date and get ready to savor scrumptious breakfast 
delights while networking with local leaders, all in support of 
the President’s Innovation Fund. 
 
This annual breakfast not only offers a fantastic meal but 
also highlights the incredible work being done to foster 
innovation and excellence at Skyline College. As co-chair of 
this worthwhile cause, I am honored to be part of such 
meaningful efforts that benefit our community. 
 
For more information, please visit: 
https://skylinecollege.edu/presidentscouncil/presidentsbrea
kfast.php 

 

 

 

  

 

Business Leaders Take a Stand Against Domestic Violence & Human Trafficking 
 

On January 30th, business and community leaders gathered at the South San Francisco 
Conference Center for “Business Leaders Against Domestic Violence & Human 
Trafficking: Going from Bystander to Upstander.” Organized by Jim McGuire of the South 
San Francisco Conference Center, in partnership with South San Francisco Police Sergeant 
Sean Curmi, the event aimed to educate and empower businesses to recognize, respond to, 
and help prevent these critical issues. 
The City of South San Francisco played a key role in supporting this initiative, with Mayor 
Eddie Flores delivering a warm welcome to attendees. San Mateo County Supervisor 
Noelia Corzo gave the keynote address, emphasizing the importance of local leadership in 
fostering safer communities. 
 

Attendees also heard from expert speakers representing CORA (Community Overcoming 
Relationship Abuse), the San Mateo County District Attorney’s Office, victim advocates, 
and law enforcement professionals, who shared insights on prevention, intervention, and 
available support resources. 
 

This powerful event reinforced the vital role that businesses and individuals can play in 
creating a safer, more informed community. Thank you to all who participated in this essential 
conversation! 

 

https://skylinecollege.edu/presidentscouncil/presidentsbreakfast.php
https://skylinecollege.edu/presidentscouncil/presidentsbreakfast.php


  

 

  

 

  

 



  

 

  

 



  

 

  



  

  

  

 



  

  

 

  

 



Friendly reminder to Chamber Members: 
 

Have you changed your contact information, email 
address, or phone numbers? 

 
Please provide the SSF Chamber of Commerce with 

your information to keep our website  
up to date. 

 
You can email any changes to info@ssfchamber.com 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

You can RSVP and pay for our events 
by going to the calendar section and 

clicking on the event you want to 
attend. Registration is for SSF Chamber 

members.  
 

Not a Chamber member yet? 

Contact the Chamber at 
info@ssfchamber.com  

or visit www.ssfchamber.com 
 

Follow us on Facebook & Instagram for 
the latest Chamber news. 

 

 

Calendar of Events 

 

February 

 
February is here—a month of reflection, celebration, and 

connection. As we honor Black History Month and share love 
on Valentine’s Day, let’s continue striving toward our goals, 
strengthening our community, and making 2025 a year of 

impact and success! 
 

2/7 Ribbon Cutting-San Francisco Wine School 3:30pm 
 

2/7 Lunar New Year Night Market 5pm 
 

2/12 City Council Meeting 6:30pm  
 

2/12 Know your Immigration Rights Workshop 6pm 
 

2/13 Chamber & Rotary Mixer - 4:30pm 
 

2/14 Happy Valentine’s Day  
 

2/17 President's Day Holiday 
 

2/18 Board Meeting 8:30am  
 

2/20 Sunset Soiree Mixer at Skyline College 4pm  
 

2/26 City Council Meeting 6:30pm  
 

 

 

 

 

South San Francisco Chamber Member Benefit 

Did you know as one of the many benefits of being our member that you can 
submit your events for Chamber approval through our monthly newsletter, or 
social media outlets? Once approved, it will be listed on our event calendar! 

 

 
 

mailto:info@ssfchamber.com
mailto:info@dssfchamber.com
https://cxm6x9sab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001C9LQjdeeE-4JdXMUUKPt23BdNX8RZOrFIdcZmMb6IQwoYFYYDjGFe8d9qm8H1ScWCYJ5WE3LT8YXYHYDE7z9BcrTkGQiIrdl9DwDtkj2IYeUBove8i3huCp33c5zpS693QGkZsuXevQvU8GrVQ7bkELavQ2coUt-&c=Uegpcwqz7nbYfYmkn4s-Ounh4tjtImMBnLZ0zcymKOaOV3n2Lurx5Q==&ch=A5sa3XBMzEP4KernGbsgrw40F3A0U60U2Ss4OPHrRDQCnjPSFI8qzg==
https://cxm6x9sab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001C9LQjdeeE-4JdXMUUKPt23BdNX8RZOrFIdcZmMb6IQwoYFYYDjGFe_nH-Fe2A3cG8x3WhLAcjwTCO4mc21Z20wV87cwVqJap5OsdtktbUdU2WkctjnW61PHdkbtfxYhD62wWjPOs_j51KYTuBLAS_JEb9DFN59Rz8M_3liPb0VA=&c=Uegpcwqz7nbYfYmkn4s-Ounh4tjtImMBnLZ0zcymKOaOV3n2Lurx5Q==&ch=A5sa3XBMzEP4KernGbsgrw40F3A0U60U2Ss4OPHrRDQCnjPSFI8qzg==
https://cxm6x9sab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001C9LQjdeeE-4JdXMUUKPt23BdNX8RZOrFIdcZmMb6IQwoYFYYDjGFeyReH0rQTJeUgy3eDR1LZ81nJWOgxYj5wCHPJ0QOvZRn48C8KzhYoxXrK08XuckJE1FbYfpiZhw6Gf3v89_N0iLULyi1HX0ZQ22T28K1vcIY9oXb-uvav3g=&c=Uegpcwqz7nbYfYmkn4s-Ounh4tjtImMBnLZ0zcymKOaOV3n2Lurx5Q==&ch=A5sa3XBMzEP4KernGbsgrw40F3A0U60U2Ss4OPHrRDQCnjPSFI8qzg==


 

 

 

Legislative Watch List 
We take care of politics so you can take care of your business 

 

  

 

Chairman Circle Members 
Chairman’s Circle members receive benefits above and beyond typical membership,  

with the highest visibility at Chamber events and in publications 
 

Chairman Circle - GOLD MEMBER 

  

 

Chairman Circle - SILVER MEMBERS 
 

  

 

Chairman Circle - BRONZE MEMBERS 
 



  

 

 

 

 

  

 

2023-24 Board Officers 

 

President 
Sailesh Mehra 

SM8 

 
 
 

Vice President 
Daniela Jonguitud 

Chajinel Home Care Services 

 
 
 

Treasurer 
Michael Formosa 

SSF Scavenger Company 

 
 
 

Ex-Officio City Manager 
Sharon Ranals 

 

Ex-Officio City Economic Mgr 
Ernesto Lucero  

 
 

Board of Directors 

 

Cesar Dominguez 

ProColor Collision 

 

Dani Fandino 

Events & Flowers by Dani 
 

Kamal Hyder 
SF Bay ADU 

 

Miju Kim 

AC Marriott 
 

Suzanne Lee 

Genentech 

 

Natalia Morales 

Kilroy Realty Corporation 

 

Pravin Punjiya 

Fairfield Inn by Marriott SFO 

 

Roger Rodgriguez 

Rockoto Peruvian Restaurant 
 

Chamber Personnel 
 

Mary Prem 

CEO 

 

Arlene Dozier 
Administrative Assistant 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Kevin Williams 

California Water Service 

 

Kevin Worth  
Kaiser Permanente 
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